Professor John R, Watt,
Kansas Vesleyan University,
Salina, Kansas.

Dear Frofessor Tett:

I acinowledge receipt of your letter of the 235rd
instant, and am enclosing a copy of the Physical Ability
Test that we give to the boys in all of owr physical con-
ditioning classes. I hope this will be of some aid ¥o you.

We are also using the following manuals, which I
believe you wil) find very helpful:

Fi2l-20 War Department Basic Field Manual of Fhysical

Training, for sale by the Supef#intendent of Dooue
unt" Rllhington. De Cesp prioﬁ <0 cents.

Physical Fitness Through Physical Education For the
Victory Corps, published by the U. 5. Office of

Education, Washington, price 20 cents.

Physical Training Progream of the United States Fewval
Training Station, San Diego, California.

Referring to your suggestion about a touch-football
goame, I might say that owr athletic association is in such a
position that there are no funds to carry on this sport. How
do you propose to finance it? I see no way of raising money to
transport the boys. While we would be glad to play them if it
were possible, wouldn't it be much easier to play someone close
‘at home, like McPherson, or sore of those teanms? I will be
happy to accormodate you in any way possible.

With best wishes, I am
sinomly yours,




